April 11, 2017

Bijaya Adhikari
Inuvialuit Water Board
125 Mackenzie Rd.

PO Box 2531

Inuvik, NT

XOE 0TO

Dear Mr. Adhikari;

Thank you for your letter of March 13, 2017 regarding the Annual report for 2016. Please consider the
following as responses to your inquiries.

1. N3L3-0570 Part B, Item 1d) there have been no modifications or any problems in our waste disposal
facility.

2. N3L3-0570 Part B, Item 1e) 570-3 there has not been any data generated for this site. Data collection
will now be taken care of by our water treatment employees.

3. N3L3-0570 Part B, Item 1f) no recorded spills or unauthorized discharge occurred during 2016.

4, N3L3-0570 Part b, Item 1g) no spill training or operator training as occurred, however do want to get
staff trained to take samples at 570-3.

5. N3L3-0570 Part B Item 1h) no closure or reclamation work completed during the year and do not
anticipate any in the coming year.

6. N3L3-0570 Part B Item 1i) no studies have been completed or are anticipated in the coming year.

7. N3L3-0570 Part B Item 1j) no updates or revisions to any of the plans and no closure plan has been
established.

8. N3L3-0570 Part B Item 1k) no control structures to deal with.



9. N3L3-0570 Part B Item 1l) result of annual inspections staff are now developing a cell system for the
solid waste site to hopefully extend the life of our site.

10. N3L3-0570 Part B Item 1m) no correspondence available.
11. N3L3-0570 Part B Item 1n) no further details available.
I thank you for your correspondence regarding the annual report of 2016 and hope | have provided you

with satisfactory responses to your concerns. If you require further information please feel free to
contact me.

Sincerely,

Fred Behrens
SAO Aklavik




